FORFAR ACADEMY PARENT COUNCIL

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
M I N U T E

Held on Wednesday 5 September 2012 at 7.00 pm
in the Library
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Secretary
Apologies

Jennifer Hedge



Vice Chairperson




David Shepherd


                                    Thomas O’Brien       
Welcome and Apologies 
Lesley welcomed everyone to the AGM and apologies were noted as above. 

Approval of Last Minute
The Minute of the last ordinary meeting was approved by Lesley and seconded by Gloria.
Matters Arising

Queen’s Diamond Jubilee Momento 
Lesley enquired of Bob when the commerative gift, the bookmark, would be ready - Bob reported that Citizenship pupils were now in place and would be practicing on the laser machine, then producing the bookmarks by November 2012. 
Travel Expenses for PE Activities  
Lesley asked if the parent query had been resolved - Frances to check and get back to Jane if necessary.

2.
Joint Sub-Committee with Websters HS 

Lesley reported Websters HS still wanted to take forward cfe which is not the direction we want to take therefore the Joint Sub-Committee would not presently progress.  It is hoped however the two parent councils will work together in the future.   
Exam concerns 
Jane to take forward the concern of noise in the corridors outside the PE hall while exams are taking place with Mr Vannet. 

Items for discussion 

1. Election of Office Bearers

The meeting unanimously elected the following Office Bearers for the coming year - 

Chairperson

-   Lesley Cromar

Lesley was happy to remain as Chairperson for the coming year.


    Nominated by Des Cryle
    Seconded by Annette Baty
Jennifer had indicated, in her absence, she did not wish to stand again this year as Vice Chairperson due to other commitments.
Vice Chairperson
-   Gloria Garland

    Nominated by Lesley Cromar   

    Seconded by Des Cryle 

Treasurer

-   Robert Scott

Robert was again elected as Treasurer as he was happy to continue in this capacity.  


Nominated by Gloria Garland  


Seconded by Anna Cheyne
Secretary

-   Frances Joiner 
Frances happy continuing in the capacity of Secretary. 
New members
-   Anna Cheyne
Anna welcomed as a new member of the Parent Council  

2. Confirmation of dates of forthcoming meetings 

The following dates were confirmed and Frances to arrange lets with the Education Department -



WEDNESDAY    14    NOVEMBER 2012



WEDNESDAY      6    FEBRUARY 2013



WEDNESDAY    20    MARCH 2013



WEDNESDAY    12    JUNE 2013
NB Arrange AGM at June meeting and arrange let as this comes into the next school year.

3.

AOCB
Curriculum for Excellence 

Jane explained the current position with cfe and asked if additional information for parents was desirable, the meeting felt this would be beneficial and Jane suggested incorporating cfe into parent evenings.  Jane to take forward.   

Meetings with Parent Council Representatives Nov 2012
The next meeting of secondary school Parent Councils will be held on Tuesday 6 November 2012 at Carnoustie HS, 7.15 - 9.30pm and Lesley, Annette, Des and Jane expressed an interest in attending.  Lesley to liaise nearer the time. 
School Handbook 
Jane explained the government is keen to promote a standarised school handbook across Scotland 

and to this end Jane was looking for parent council representatives to assist – Des, Anna Cheyne and Gloria volunteered to sit on this group.  In addition the Pupil Learning Council offered two representatives.  Jane to arrange meeting. 
Pupil Council Update 
Jemma and Alex reported the biggest change this year was the name change to Pupil Learning Council, with emphasis being placed on looking at how learning can be improved in class.  Forms were available for applying to sit on the Pupil Learning Council and for suggestions/changes within school – the library and bins being two areas highlighted so far.  
Consideration was currently being given to opening a homework club, run by S5/S6 pupils – perhaps dealing with a different subject each week with younger pupils getting help from senior pupils. It is envisaged teachers could be asked to come along and slides used as an aid for identified difficulties; 

Other areas which could be incorporated - helping pupils to feel prepared for leaving school, bullying and anything else pupils highlighted.  Looking for a suitable name for this club and in addition a survey will be undertaken next week to identify if pupils would welcome such a club and what issues they would like to see addressed. 
The Pupil Learning Council had discussion on merits and demerits and questioned if demerits were effective and taken seriously, for example pupil competition to see who gets most demerits.  It was felt that merits should be more in evidence, applauding positive behaviour and thoughts on linking house points to merits suggested.  At this point Jane explained the merits/demerits system to the meeting and then queried if the Parent Council would wish to be involved in the annual review of the Behaviour Policy, this met with a positive response.    

Health Fair 
Frances provided posters of the forthcoming Health Fair in the Reid Hall on Thursday 20 September and asked it be promoted in the school.

Treasurers Report
Robert reported a current bank balance of £1,100 with costs involved with the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee momento bookmark still to be met and suggested a donation could be made to the cost of the school handbook with the balance.  
Date of next meeting
Wednesday 14 November 2012 at 7.00 pm in the Training Suite.  

Closure
The meeting closed at 8.05 pm 
